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Farewell Dennis, Old Friend 
Bill Newman 

 

 
 
An old friend of many at FBYC, Dennis Furnis sadly passed away quietly on March, 29, 2015. I happened to 

find out quite by accident on April 22.   Speaking to his wife Cynthia, that day, she told me that when things 

were nearing the end he insisted that he did not want a funeral or memorial or announcement or any fuss at all. 

His family agreed and acted according to his wishes.  It does sounds like the Dennis that I and many others, 

have known for many years.  

  

Dennis was a very early and long-time member of FBYC.  He was shop foreman at Whitby Boat Works where 

he built many Alberg 30s, including his own, when Canadian built boats were common and much in demand.  

Later while he owned and operated Northern Yachts, and built many more fine boats, probably most of which   

are still sailing.  In more recent years, Dennis was the go-to guy for almost everything that might be going 

wrong or you suspect might be going wrong with your boat.  I know that many people at FBYC and many 

others in the sailing/boating community will miss him.  I certainly have for the past couple of years when he 

was quite ill and there was no one like Dennis to talk to.  He was master of all trades when it came to boats. He 

was one of a kind. 

    

I thank you old friend, for all your help over many years.  You were a mentor, an advisor, a fixer of mysterious 

nautical issues, real and imagined, as well as occasionally, a stubborn, opinionated old bugger but most of all, 

the very finest of gentlemen who I was a privileged to know.   

 

Farewell, old friend, I wish you fair winds, calm seas and sunlit skies wherever you may be.  
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Erick Magi 

 

 
 
Finally we have arrived. The weather has improved 

just as I promised and the harbour is filling full of 

boats.  

 

If you have not been down to the club you may not 

be aware of a very big change. Our patio has 

doubled in size. As I write to you the final work is 

being done on the awning framework. It will be 

delivered this week and will be assembled and 

ready for the actual awning measurement. I would 

like to thank everyone that has spent the last four 

Saturdays and time during the week to get this 

project done and on schedule. I personally want to 

thank Alan MacDonald for all of his planning and 

hard work! Glen has been able to arrange for two 

more picnic tables, bringing our total up to eight. 

There will be four under the awning and four on the 

extension. It looks great already and I can't wait to 

see it when it is all done. So shame on you Glen, 

you didn't think it could be done in time. There will 

be more opportunities these coming weekends prior 

to Sailpast for you to get work hours. We want the 

club ship shape so watch your email for details.  

 

Speaking of Sailpast, Glen has everything planned 

and it promises to be a wonderful day. We just hope 

as we do every year for nice weather. This weekend 

marks the start of the sailing season and it also is 

where we introduce and welcome new members to 

the club. We encourage all members to attend with 

family and friends and respectfully ask you wear 

smart attire.  

 

At our last General Meeting we had a request made 

to come up with a Club Dock Box policy. The 

Board has discussed and approved the following; 

In order to keep uniformity there is only one type of 

dock box you may use. It is the Trionic Triangular 

Dock Box model 8000.  

It measures 48-1/4X28X30. This box mounts 

suspended over the water where the main dock and 

your finger intersect. The box is to be mounted on 

two 2X6's running diagonally to support the front 

and back of the box. Nat's Marine supplies can 

order them and they are $445 plus tax (price subject 

to change).  

I will put a page together with photos and put it on 

the bulletin board.  

 

It is nice to see the club come back to life after such 

a long and miserable winter and I have enjoyed 

seeing and spending time with many of you over the 

last month or so!  
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Glen Dickson 

 
 
June 6

th
 will be our 53

rd
 annual Sailpast. Please 

come out to join us for what is always one of the 

best days of the year. 

 

Dinner tickets are available now for $20 per person. 

Kids meals are $10. Simply drop me a note at 

vice@fbyc.ca to reserve. 

The dinner menu this year is again from BBQ 

Gourmet: 

 

Choice of: 

Pulled Pork on a Bun w/ Zesty Sauce  

Herb Rubbed Chicken on a Bun 

Grilled Veggie Burger 

And: 

Sweet Mountain Coleslaw 

Traditional Potato Salad  

Black Bean, Corn and Red Pepper Salad 

  

Coca Cola Brand Soft Drinks, Iced Tea  

and Bottled Water (1pp)  

 

Tarts and Squares 

Price: $20 per guest 

 

At the last board meeting, I brought up the request 

to add a fund raising committee to the club. I think 

that at least for the next few years, raising funds for 

several projects would be much easier if we had 

some focus and leadership in arranging events. 

If you are at all interested, please send a note to 

either Erick Magi or myself. 

 

Iôm sure our new patio will be mentioned elsewhere 

in this issue, but I do want to add that it looks 

fantastic already. Our thanks to Alan MacDonald 

for taking charge of the work and doing a 

phenomenal job. Also thanks to all those who have 

put in some back breaking hours lifting sod, digging 

dirt, raking, levelling, laying stones and feeding the 

crews. The efforts show. 

The framework for the cover should be up shortly, 

and from there we hope to have the cover installed 

in time for Sailpast. Fingers crossed! 

 

Finally, we have ordered the last 2 required new 

patio tables thanks to the generous donations by 

Phil and Elaine Gwilliames, and Alan May and 

Brent Hughes from UCCI. 

 

The Duty Officer shifts have begun. Please note that 

if you are unable to cover your shift, you are 

responsible for finding someone to cover for you. 

Also, for the race crews, please note that the DO 

shift ends at 8 pm until July. If you are returning to 

the dock after 8, please ask others on the dock for 

assistance if required. 

 

Thatôs it for this month.  Donôt forget the General 

Meeting on the 25
th
, followed by New Members 

Night on June 5
th
, topped off by Sailpast June 6

th
. 
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Rear Commodore Fleet 

Bob Hickson 
rcfleet@fbyc.ca 

416-919-2297 

 

 
 

The 2015 racing season has officially begun with a 

ñdrifterò evening this past Wednesday. The turnout 

was good and I expect that we will see more boats 

out over the next few weeks. 

For anyone that wants to get involved with racing, 

we are proposing to organize an ñIntroduction to 

Keelboat Racing Courseò. This would consist of a 

couple of evening seminars and a couple of on the 

water ñracesò. I will post a signup sheet at the club. 

If there is sufficient interest, we will have a separate 

novice fleet / start for the Summer 1 series. 

 

The east GTA clubs have organized a ñToronto East 

Long Distance Series (TELDS)ò. This will consist 

of 5 races; 

 

¶ WYC - Whitby 50 ï June 19 & 20 

¶ FBYC ï Singer Long Distance ï July 4 & 5 

¶ Bluffers Distance ï August 8 

¶ WYC ï Whitby 100 ï September 11 & 12 

¶ ABYC ï Donald Summerville ï September 

26 

 

Boats competing in these races will be scored as 

both a Club event and as the TELDS Series. You 

can obtain additional information from the TELDS 

flyer that is included in this issue. Sounds exciting 

for those of us that enjoy distance racing but do not 

have time to get back and forth to PCYC. 

 

 

UPCOMING EVENTS:  

 

MAY 13, 20, 27 & JUNE 3, 10 

FBYC Spring Series Wednesday night races. First 

warning signal is 18:50. 

 

MAY 23 ï Saturday 

FBYC Double Handed Race. Skippers Meeting @ 

10:00 with start at 11:00 

 

JUNE 19 & 20 ï Friday & Saturday  

The Whitby 50 is the first race in the Toronto East 

Long Distance Series. The race is hosted by Whitby 

Yacht Club. There is a Friday evening start at WYC 

to Leslie Spit and back to WYC ï distance 

approximately 50 nm. 

 

JUNE 17, 24, July 1, 8, 15 & 22 

FBYC Summer 1 Series Wednesday night races. 

First warning signal is 18:50. 

 

JULY 4 & 5 ï Saturday & Sunday 

The Singer Long Distance Race is the second race 

in the Toronto East Long Distance Series, We are 

the host Club for this race. The start will be 

Saturday morning and the course will be FBYC, 

Niagara mark, Leslie spit returning to FBYC ï 

distance approximately 70 nm. 

 

JULY 18 - Saturday 

Single handed race. Skippers Meeting @ 10:00 with 

start at 11:00 
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Junior Sail Report 

Andrea Zeeb

 

Summerôs around the corner, and so begins the start 

of sailing season. There is a lot to talk about in the 

next few months. Get out on the Water, Big 

Brothers and Sisters, BBQ and Friday night dinners, 

and whatôs happening with Sailing School 

The clubhouse and dinghy dock areas are looking 

good, thanks in no small part to John Frenke for his 

tireless efforts to keep our docks in good condition 

and to Byron OôDonnell for the use of his boom 

truck ï saving many many back aches for sure. If 

you are looking for a few hours, some of the docks 

still need to have the boards lifted and flipped 

(bottom side up) and re-attached. Let me know how 

many hours, because they all count. 

Get out on the Water 

Get out on the Water is a campaign launched by 

Ontario Sailing and ROWONTARIO, and is 

province wide. It is aimed at providing the public 

with an opportunity to experience sailing and 

hopefully fall in love with it, as most of us have. 

Frenchmanôs Bay Yacht Club is participating on 

JUNE 20 from 930 to 330pm. We are offering free 

ñtry itô session in both dinghies and keelboats. Each 

session is expected to last between 1 and 2 hrs, 

depending on the vessel. This is where YOU come 

in. We need many volunteers to make this event a 

success.  

We need a few captains who will take our guests 

out on their keelboats- at one or more times during 

the day- 2-4 guests per boat if possible.  We expect 

that 5-8 vessels should suffice. We will know more 

as the day approaches, and guests register. Your 

help and your boat is very much appreciated. Our 

sailing instructors will be available to take the 

guests out on the 420s.  

We will likely also need volunteers to help with 

parking (because I am hoping for a great turnout), 

greet our guests, provide a brief safety orientation, 

take them on the water, and get them excited to 

either join sailing camp, Learn to Keelboat, or 

consider club membership opportunities. We will 

have the BBQ going as wellé And the bar will be 

open in the afternoon, if you wish to share a 

beverage with the crew that you just took out. J 

I am hopeful that this event will benefit both Sailing 

school and membership.  I have provided a copy of 

the ñposterò that we are using to promote this event 

in Sailpast (I donôt know where Bill has put it but 

itôs in here somewhere). I will have posters printed 

and available at the club. Please take one or more, 

and post them in places you visit ï your church, 

your condo, fitness centre, library, clubs and 

anywhere there is a free bulletin board that you can 

use. Consider emailing to friends that you think 

might be interested. The more we advertise, the 

more likely we are to have a great turnout. 

Facebook, Tweet, snapchat, instagram etc. 

Whatever it takes to get the word out. FYI ï 

Etobicoke YC has completely filled their first day, 

and have overflow days. We can do that too! 

Big Brothers and Big Sisters Event 

Ed Fulton has arranged for Big Brothers and Big 

Sisters to join us on June 20 in the morning ï Yes, it 

is the same day at the Get out on the Water 

Campaign. Itôs going to be a busy day. Read more 

about this wonderful event in Edôs section. We are 

happy to support Ed and this venture. The same 

request for captains goes out to support the morning 

keelboat and dinghy activities.  


